Town of Hammond
Board Meeting Minutes
November 13, 2023

The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, November 13, 2023, at the
Hammond Town Hall at 1816 County Road E.

Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:50 pm.

The agenda was approved motion by Anderson/Wynveen second.

The bills and payments were approved; motion by Aune/Anderson second.

Minutes from October 9, 2023 regular meeting were approved: motion by Anderson/Wynveen second.

Treasures report from October 2023 was approved: motion by Aune/Anderson second.

$2,496.89 Interest on checking

$70.66 Interest on savings

$511,801.89 | Check Book balance

$428,450.69 | Savings balance

$5,697.29 Park fund

$13,611.43 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills

$20,203.70 Impact Fee Account

Recycle Report: All Good. Some new rules from Murtha Sanitation: only 1, 2, and 5 plastics are accepted and no plastic
bags.

Planning Commission; Met on November6 2, 2023, All were present.

Josh and Brittany Mannon were present to discuss the dividing of their current lot into 2 parcels. The new lot will be a flag
lot, where a new residence will be built. It will require a new fire number.

Joe Miller discussed dump ticket sales and misc. sales be separated to determine total sales for each.

Hammond Police Chief — Dan Orr came requesting the use of the old dump site for officer only practice shooting.

Agenda:

Budget — Final approval, Linda added money for redesign of her office to make room for all election equipment to be
secured, motion by Anderson/Wynveen second with adjustments.

Treasures Resolution 2023-01 for tax collection, motion by Aune/Anderson second.

Dan Orr, Chief of police for Hammond — shooting Range on their property in the Town of Hammond. Discussion and
further review. The board asked Dan and their attorney if he would write letters to all residents that surround the property.
They will prepare a letter and invite residents to the Jan. 2 Planning meeting to hear their thoughts.

Josh Mannon — CSM Approval, Josh and Brittany have met all the requirement; motion by Wynveen/Aune second.

Roads:
Paul discussed progress on roads this year; widened 110" from 150" to 160", (LRIP funds). Completed 170,

Chairmans report: St. Croix Highway Department has changed their hours to 4 10-hour days year-round, they will not be
working Fridays.

Next meeting scheduled for December 11, 2023.
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/ Aune second.

Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins



